

Queensland Government

Cabinet – May 2015
Establishment of a Commission of Inquiry into the flooding of the Lockyer Creek between Helidon and Grantham on 10 January 2011
Premier and Minister for the Arts

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]There have been public calls from Grantham residents and the Mayor of the Lockyer Valley Regional Council, Steve Jones AM, for a new inquiry into the flooding of the Lockyer Creek between Helidon and Grantham on 10 January 2011. 
2. A Commission of Inquiry will be established into the flooding of the Lockyer Creek between Helidon and Grantham on 10 January 2011.
3. The focus of the Commission of Inquiry will be on the impact of the Grantham quarry, if any, on the flooding of Grantham on 10 January 2011.
4. The Commission of Inquiry will operate from 11 May 2015 and will report to the Premier and Minister for the Arts by 31 August 2015. The Commission’s report will be released publicly once finalised.
5. Cabinet approved the establishment of a Commission of Inquiry into the flooding of the Lockyer Creek between Helidon and Grantham on 10 January 2011.
6. Cabinet approved the Terms of Reference for the Commission of Inquiry.
7. Attachments
· Terms of Reference for the Commission of Inquiry into the flooding of the Lockyer Creek between Helidon and Grantham on 10 January 2011



